Via email

Email sent to skarpinen@caiso.com

November 1, 2017

RE: Modifications to ISO Planning Standards

Dear Governing Board Members,

The CAISO Management will be seeking Board approval on modifications to the ISO planning standards to address recent changes to the WECC regional criteria for voltage limits, which includes proposed modifications to Valley Electric Association's voltage limits. Valley Electric Association participated in the stakeholder process and submitted suggested changes to the voltage limit exceptions specified for its area. The ISO has reflected Valley Electric Association's suggested changes in Attachment 1 of the Board Memo. Valley Electric Association appreciates the ISO staff's work on this initiative and is supportive of the proposed planning standards as reflected in the Board documents.

If you have any questions about these comments, please contact me at (775) 727-2164 or kristinm@vea.coop.

Sincerely,

Kristin Mettke

Executive Vice President of Engineering & Compliance

Valley Electric Association, Inc.